
 COUNCIL MEETING

NOVEMBER 7, 2017
     TUESDAY
The Council of the Town of Monon met for a regular meeting on Tuesday, November 7, 2017 at 

6:00 pm at the Monon Town Hall.  Members present were Ken Hickman and Stacy Selagy.  Also present were Clerk–Treasurer Tim Brown, President Rosemary Cooley, Marshal Roger Young, Superintendent Tony Rodgers and Attorney Dow Dellinger.

-Vice President Dave Stimmel and Member Kirk Quasebarth were absent.   

President Rosemary Cooley started the meeting and @ 6:00 pm led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment-of-silence.

*President Cooley also asked for more prayers from everyone for Vice President Stimmel's health and Council Member Kirk Quasebarth's father' health.


MINUTES, PAYROLL, BILLS & CLAIMS:
Ken Hickman made the motion to accept the minutes of the regular meeting on October 17, 2017.  
Stacy Selagy seconded the motion of the minutes.  The motion carried.

*Before the bills were approved, Member Hickman had a question about lawn mower maintenance throughout the summer.  Superintendent Rodgers stated that there was more maintenance this summer but he also said we should remember that all of the mowers are getting older.

President Cooley also asked about a claim for our new glasses / dental insurance.   This was the payment for the beginning of next year.  
Stacy Selagy made the motion to accept all of the bills – claims – payroll as presented.
Ken Hickman seconded the motion.
Motion carried.  
Claims totaled $123,859.14 

MONTH END RECONCILIATION REVIEW / SIGN OFF:   President Cooley reviewed and 
validated the bank statements for the month end of October.
VISITORS:
Vernon Satchwell, property owner was present.   The blacktopping in front of his Race Street property was not done correctly.   There was supposed to be more milling done so there was a curb area on the street so water didn't drain into his yard.   Superintendent Rodgers is talking to the company to see if this problem can be resolved.  
PARK ISSUES...   Superintendent Rodgers (1)said that 4 swings have been ordered for the Park.  The benches are coming from The Roudebush Company and the frames are coming from Rudy Owens Shop in Monticello.  (2) Most everything plumbing wise has been “winterized” in the park.   (3) Tribbett Electric has started on the big ball field lights.  Tony said that Keith Junk will probably send us a quote so we can encumber it into 2018 for the dugout fixes.   (4) Liberty Township has contacted us about buying some of their equipment that could be used for both at the Park and the Town. We all thought that was fine but Clerk Brown stated if they could hold onto the equipment until next year the Town's finances would appreciate it. 

SUMP PUMP INSPECTIONS & SEWER BAN & LINING GRANT… 1. The inspections will hopefully be starting up again soon.  The Town Hall will help send out letters to the remaining households that need to be inspected so we can set up appointments for their inspections.   *We will get updates soon from KIRPC and Wesslers about what is next to come with the grant.

PROPERTY CLEAN-UPS… (1) Marshal Young said that there is one tree on Pine Street that needs maintained.   (2) Two bids have been received on the large Harrison Street tree that needs to be taken down.

One bid was from Red's Tree Service for $1700. and the other is from Leroy's Tree Service for $2000.
Stacy Selagy made the motion to accept the $1700. bid.
Ken Hickman seconded the motion.   The motion carried.        (3) Roger will double check the sale of the Trosper property to see how soon it will be cleaned.   (4) It was also reported that there is an old couch setting in Brad Hahn's Spruce Street property. 

SOLAR FARM EASEMENT... Attorney Dellinger stated that there is no new information on this. 

WATER FILTERING ISSUES... Superintendent Rodgers stated that everything is running well.  Our new high service pump has also been installed.  We also had the lift station pump changed out from a 3 horsepower  to a 5 horsepower type.  

1.

2.

LONGEVITY PAY ORDINANCE, 2nd  READING & ADOPTION... The second reading of the ordinance was read aloud by President Cooley.  The pay will start in 2018.   
Stacy Selagy made the motion to start the longevity pay in 2018.
Ken Hickman seconded the motion.   The motion carried.
2018 SALARY ORDINANCE, 2nd READING & ADOPTION... The second reading of the ordinance was read aloud by Clerk Brown.  
Ken Hickman made the motion to accept the 2018 salary ordinance.
Stacy Selagy seconded the motion.   The motion carried.
STATE BOARD OF ACCOUNTS... 4 YEAR AUDIT.   Karen Tetrault from the SBOA arrived in the morning of October 31st to start on our audit.   She stated that hopefully she can be finished within a month or so.  The audit this time will cost around $11,000.   

Superintendent Tony Rodgers...   1.The workers will start soon putting Christmas decorations on our street light poles.   2.New hire Clint Garling needs to get trained on our bucket truck.   3.The workers fixed a water leak on Spruce Street last Friday.  It turned into a bigger repair than originally thought.   4.Our Park Caretaker will get everything settled at the park on Friday.   5.Our boys will be working on winterizing all of the town's equipment.   6.The boys will do some more cold patching on the streets before winter.   7.One of the Civic Center's lights in front is out.  Tony will replace it soon.   8.Tony will be painting, etc... the inside of the water plant here soon.   9.President Cooley asked Tony if Zac is okayed to take his water cert test... there are actually 2 test and Zac can take them whenever they come available.   10.The Phase II Wellhead Project is finished and up-to-date.   11.Member Hickman asked if our boys are still cleaning the sidewalks when it snows.   The answer is yes they are...

Marshal Roger Young...  1.Roger handed out his call summary sheets to the council and they looked them over.   2.Roger just purchased 2 new signs for our school crossing guards.   3.Deputy Lanoue's new body armor vest has arrived.   4.Both squad cars have new trauma kits in them.   5.Both Deputy Lanoue and Roger have trail appearances in Jasper County next week. 

Clerk Tim Brown...  1.Trick-or-Treat went well last week.  The school's Halloween costume contest was not well attended.   2.Debbie and I will be at a software conference in Wabash tomorrow for our Keystone programs.   3.We have one price on a yard sign.  Member Hickman would like us to find a price on a model that lights up.  4.A discussion started on when to have our SPECIAL YEAR END MEETING.  It was decided to have the meeting on Wednesday, December 27, 2017 at 2:00pm.   5.The carpet will be cleaned upstairs next Tuesday.   6.We showed graphs on our usage of credit cards these last couple of months.   7.We also presented the graphs for income, etc... for our water and wastewater accounts.

Attorney Dellinger... We will put back on the agenda next time, (probably the last time), the Hoover property annex.  Letters will be sent out before this meeting to the surrounding property owners. 
President Rosemary Cooley... asked if anyone knew what the construction is all about at the NIPSCO substation at the corner of 4th and Walnut Streets?   No one really knows...

Ken Hickman made a motion to adjourn.

Stacy Selagy seconded the motion.  The motion carried.

The meeting adjourned at 6:45 pm.

**Our next Regular Meeting will be on Tuesday November 21, 2017 @ 6:00 pm in Town Hall.
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